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Administrative history 
 
Archbishop Monaghan of Regina had asked in 1939 that the Sisters of Providence of St. 
Vincent de Paul start a home for older and less financially stable people in Moose Jaw. The 
building that was requisitioned as St. Anthony’s home was a boy’s college that had been 
closed since 1931. St. Anthony’s home opened on September 1, 1939 and was home to 20 
patients. Two days later, the Department of National Defense requisitioned the building 
and upgrades were made to its plumbing and electrical systems by the time it was returned 
to the Sisters of Providence in 1940. St. Anthony’s home reopened on April 11, 1940. A new 
wing that added 114 nursing beds was constructed in May 1968. During the 1980s and 
1990s the administrations of Providence Hospital and St. Anthony’s Home became 
governed by one Executive Director and one governing board. 
 
Eventually it was decided that St. Anthony’s home and Providence Hospital be merged into 
one new facility. On May 27, 1995 both St. Anthony’s home and Providence Hospital were 
closed. The new Providence Place opened on September 19, 1995. 
 
Scope and content 
 
This fonds contains one staff awards night program, and an anniversary calendar for St. 
Anthony’s Home. 
 
Conservation note 
 
This fonds was foldered and boxed in 2017. 
 
Note of immediate source of acquisition 
 
Accession 41.2017 was donated to the archives by Vi Smith on August 1, 2008. 
 
Accession 11.2018 was donated to the archives by Florence Talbot on January 25, 2016. 
 
Accruals 
 
No further accruals expected. 
 
Finding aids 
 
See file list. 

 
 



 
File List 
 
Box V-307 
 
001 – Staff Awards Night Program. – June 13, 1994. –2 p. 
 
002 – St. Anthony’s Home Anniversary Calendar 1939-1989. – [ca. 1989]. –28. 


